BROOKLYN Telephone KNOCK ROAD BELFAST 650222 BELFAST NORTHERN IRELAND BT5 6LE J. C. HERMON, O.B. E. Chief Constable 5 June 1981 Dear Crime Minister, pré ! And Thank you for your thoughtful and generous letter concerning the policing of your recent visit to Northern Ireland. I know all involved will greatly appreciate your remarks, as much as we did your coming here at considerable inconvenience and real personal risk. May I say that the visit and the message you gave has helped enormously the morale and stability of the community. I do assure you that the RUC will loyally and professionally fulfil its role in Northern Ireland until peace is restored. Jours sincerch, 11 Hames Chief Constable The Prime Minister 10 Downing Street LONDON